
The February Official Board meeting ('84) was held on Tuesday, the 28th, at 8 P.M. 

Preswnt: Pastor and Mrs. Bogdan; Brothers Cook, Davis, Halter, Lauf, Nendel, 

Picazio, Sakash and Schlack; Sisters Bullwinkle, Cooper, Sakash and Muir (14) 

After prayer by the individual members of the Board .. 

The Report of the Church Treasurer was acceited as read; the Rport of the Church 

Clerk was accepted as prepared. 

Old Business 
Regarding the American Bible Society booklet on the Gospel of John, suggested for 
our 90th AnnivOrsary, the cost of this is $300 for 1000 pamphlets. Motion was 

made that 1000 booklets be ordered (this will have the picture of the church in 

one spot, name and address on another spot), these to be distributed in an organiz-

ed manner in the neighborhood under the chairmanship of Jerry Nendel, by Highway's 

young people and some from VFCC. Motion seconded and carried. 

Bob Wittik (Chi Alpha) will be in one of our services to give details of his min-

istry. Relative to the plans for this chuTch for the College-Carer people, it 
was moved that we try this outreach - motion seconded and carried. This outreach 

will be at noon on Thursday; tickets will be distributed by our College-Career 

young people, the church will supplement cost (probably $10 to $15 per week), a 
charge of 49 will be made, it will be monitored in the church, Sisters Albina 
Jamison and Nadine Dziedowiec will assist with the luncheon. 

The Nominating Committee will meet Sunday evening, March 4th, in the Pastor's Study 
to consider candidates for S.S. Supt. and Asst. S.S. Supt. 

Letters from Rita and Al Kelley, giving reasons for their leaving Highway, were 
read by Brother Picazio at the request of the Pastor. Pastor felt he had counseled 
the Kelleys all he could previously and had suggested they go to Pastor Menaldino. 
Since Rita and Al need so much help at this time, it was decided that Brother and 
Sister Sakash, Brother and Sister Picazio should visit Rita with the purpose of 
helping, counseling, etc. 

The meeting of the Membership for discussion on the REvision of the Manual is set 
for Sunday, April 29th. 

New Business 
The Deacon and Deaconess Boards have asked for a restoration of the Yenevolence 
Fund, used in ministering to the various needs of the people. This was approved. 
Envelopes will be obtained and the word "Benevolence" stamped on them to facilitate 
giving; guide lines for distribution of funds will be sought, announcement will be 
made in the church bulletin concerning the Fund. 

Letter of Transfer was granted to Paul and Mary Larsen (brought into membership in 
the year 1975), at their request, to First Baptist Church, Cape May. 

The meeting then adjourned. 
Respectfully submitted, 

Ruth C. Muir, Church Clerk 


